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CPS Board

From: Shawna Spowart
Sent: June 11, 2025 5:04 PM
To: Matthew Lemire; Chad Maxwell
Cc: Gary Lee; Matthew Johnson
Subject: RE: CPS golf 2025 

Sgt Lemire, 
 
Thank you for your email.  We are very appreciative that the committee is moving ahead with this event 
for another year.  By all accounts it was very successful.  I concur it was a great opportunity for team 
building as an organization.  Consistent with last year, we as a Service will contribute $1000 towards the 
event.  I will also forward your request to the Board for their consideration at the June 19th meeting.   
 
Thanks again! 
 
 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Shawna Spowart 
Chief of Police 
Cornwall Police Service   
Tel 613 933 5000 x2753 

Mobile     613 551 6849 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

www.cornwallpolice.com 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 
From: Matthew Lemire <lemire.m@cornwallpolice.com>  

Sent: June 11, 2025 9:18 AM 
To: Shawna Spowart <spowart.s@cornwallpolice.com>; Chad Maxwell <maxwell.c@cornwallpolice.com> 
Cc: Gary Lee <lee.g@cornwallpolice.com>; Matthew Johnson <johnson.m@cornwallpolice.com> 
Subject: CPS golf 2025  
 
Good morning,  
 
As you may recall, during the summer of 2024, the Cornwall police association, the Senior OƯicers Association 
and the Cornwall police service board hosted a golf event for all members of the Cornwall police. The event was a 
great success, with seeing participation from over 50 members of our service coming together for a sun filled day 
of camaraderie. 
 
For the 2025 golf season, our committee is looking to build on our successes and is in the planning stages of our 
annual event. The committee has secured the Heritage golf and country club on the 27th of September 2025 for our 
event. The new location will provide our group with the opportunity for a ‘shotgun’ start. Which means we will all 
start and end the golf round at the same time and allow time for a social gathering to finish the day. We intend to 
host the Golf, lunch and social gathering all at the facilities of Heritage.  
 
We are making every attempt to keep the participation cost low, to ensure we make this event available to as 
many members as possible. As we did last year, we are seeking the financial support  from the SOA and the Police 
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service board to facilitate this event. If the Police service board is able to support this event with a Five hundred 
($500) dollar donation, I am certain it would be greatly appreciated. The donation will be used towards oƯsetting 
the registration/green fees for the day. 
 
With the above said, please consider this letter as a ‘Save the date’ for the Police service board members to join 
us at Heritage golf and country club on the 27th of September 2025.  Formal invitations and registration forms will 
follow in the coming weeks.  
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please let me know.   
 
Thank you,  
 
Organizing committee  
 
Gary Lee  
Matthew Johnson 
Matthew Lemire   

 
 


